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Headteacher’s Update: 

 

 

Some updates from Year 6: 

 

Sports news: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Dear families, 

First of all, thank you to all the families who joined us for our ‘Meet the Teacher’ event yesterday. We hope you found it useful and we look 

forward to working with you lots more in the future.  

Our PTA are hosting a coffee morning next Friday, 4th October, after morning drop off. Please do come along and get to meet some new 

faces and learn more about what is on offer. Do read our separate PTA section below to find out about how you can get involved! 

Just a reminder that our Community Music Concert is taking place on Sunday 20th October at 4pm at St Andrew's Church, Ham Common. 

Some of our fabulous volunteers will be serving soft drinks, wine and cakes at the event. In order to make this happen, we would really 

appreciate any donations of wine bottles or other drinks and / or cakes (all nut-free please!). If you are able to support this with 

donations, please drop off non-perishable items at the school reception during the week beginning 14th October, and anything fresh at 

the church on the day (open from 1pm). 

This fundraiser will go towards the purchase of our own stage. We are well on the way to achieving this, and work is now happening 

around sizing and costing and we really hope to have this in place for our December performances. We have relied on the kindness of St 

Peter’s Church and Richmond Golf Club who have lent us their stage up until this point, but having our own will be a huge addition to the 

performing arts at The Russell School. The link to donate is here: https://localgiving.org/fundraising/RSCF24   
For children taking part in the concert, please keep an eye out for an email which will be sent out next week with full details about the 

event, (including when to arrive at the church - there will be some rehearsals from 2:30pm). Similarly for audience members, the concert 

is non-ticketed and free to attend, but an indication of numbers is hugely useful beforehand. Please also note that parents are required to 

supervise their children throughout. Thank you for your support! 

 

We would also appreciate any support with donations for the food bank as part of our harvest celebration. Please send any donations in 

with children next week. Thank you! 

You will have noticed from our dates section below that Parents / Carers’ meetings will be taking place after school on Tuesday 15th and 

Thursday 17th October. Booking details will be coming out next week so look out for that information. 

I have been made aware that there has been some concern that The Reading Hut is not being fully utilised. For those who weren’t able to 

attend on Tuesday, please be assured that this term, we have zoned the playground at playtime and lunchtime and we have made the 

reading hut a ‘zone.’ This means that a member of staff is based there and the children are free to use it as they wish! I have also put in a 

bid to Barnes Literary Society for a grant to support the purchase of some more books (including a range of dual language texts) for the 

exclusive use of the reading hut. There a couple of pictures of the reading hut in action below. 

Finally – I want to do a little plug for our amazing, free sports clubs: Athletics club for years 3 and 4 on Wednesday mornings 8am - 

8.45am, drop off is at the Petersham Road gate.  Our club is led by an excellent coach, Josh Grace. Josh is looking forward to welcoming 

more children to the club - come and join the fun! Rugby club for Years 5 and 6 on Thursdays mornings from 7.55am, run by Richmond 

Rugby Club. Drop off at Meadlands gate. These are drop in clubs, we do ask for safeguarding reasons that you drop your child off. Do 

come along! 

Wishing you all a restful weekend, 

 

 

Laura Brooks 

 

https://localgiving.org/fundraising/RSCF24
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Our fabulous PTA need you! 

 
Our PTA is a great way to get to know new people, get to know the school and support us with fundraising! 

We have a very hard-working band of some parents and carers who take on key roles, however they need 

your help and support! If anyone has accountancy / finance / bookkeeping experience, and would be 

interested in taking on the role of joint treasurer, we would be particularly interested in hearing from you. 

Our Parent / Carer reps are a great liaison between families and teachers. Currently, there are vacancies in 

Nursery, Year 3 and Year 5. Have a look at the role description below and get in touch with Anke if you have 

any questions. Please note – this role is not managed or overseen by the school. 

 Communicate with parents/carers and class teacher 

 Act as a contact point for parents/carers, share information from the school and PTA, contact new 

parents/carers to welcome them.  

 Encourage participation 

 Encourage parents to participate in school events and fundraising activities. They may also help organise 

parents/carers to help with school visits or swimming.  

Please do join us for a coffee next Friday, 4th Oct, after morning drop off.  

Our PTA AGM will now be held on Wednesday 23rd October at 7pm at The Fox and Duck. Please come along! 

If you are interested in any of the roles above, or would like some more PTA info in general, please contact 

Anke on 0797149704 
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A Musical Master in the Making! 

 

Reuben,Year 4, has just passed his Grade 5 Cello exam, achieving a distinction! This exam is usually sat by much, much 

older musicians so it is an exceptional achievement. Reuben – we are all so proud of you! 

A Reading Sanctuary 
During yesterday’s rainy lunchtime, the reading hut provided a dry sanctuary for our avid readers! 
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Our Poster Winners! 
We received a wonderful range of enties for our Golden Scroll certificate design and all of them are now on display 

outside the hall. As the standard was so high, I asked governors to support with the short-listing and we decided that 

this year, we would have three certificates – one for the autumn, one for the spring and one for the summer term. Well 

done to Olive in Year 1 (autumn), Bibi in Year 4 (spring) and Isla in Year 6 (summer) for their winning entries. Designs are 

below, in order of the term in which they will be used: 

    

 

Thank you to all those who entered our competition to design a poster for our community music concert. A very well 

done to Robin and Roya in Year 6 and 4, whose design below is the winning entry. 
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Look What We Have Been Learning… 

Nursery 
We have been welcoming lots of new children into the Nursery in the last few weeks.  The children have settled well into 
the routines and have been enjoying some sunny days in our EYFS garden.  They are already making friends and 
exploring the classroom confidently.  We have welcomed the new children and parents to a ‘Stay and Play’ session and 
have been talking about our families and drawing pictures of them.  This week we have been looking at the ‘Colour 
Monster’ Story and exploring all the colours that represent our feelings.  We are learning to share and talk to each other 
about what we like to do. 

 

 
 

Year 1 
In Year 1, we have been looking into the history of the The Russell School. The children have enjoyed re-enacting the 

story and pretending to be Lord Russell. We have also been practising how to clean our hands properly so that we can 

stop the spread of germs. In English, we have begun to write our own version of ‘The Enormous Turnip’ and we can’t 

wait to begin to write our own story for others to read. 

Year 3 
What an incredible week we’ve had! We have produced some fantastic pieces of writing whilst exploring the character 
of 'the boy' from The Stone Age Boy. In maths, we focused on bridging one hundred, and I’m proud of their progress. 
Thank you to everyone who attended our 'Meet the Teacher' event. It was wonderful to connect with so many of you. I 
am truly impressed with the amazing work our students have accomplished and I look forward to another exciting week 
ahead! 
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Year  4  
This week in Year 4 we have really enjoyed writing adventure stories in our orange books! We had lots of fun with a 

drama lesson that really helped us to understand the structure of a story, before moving on to planning and writing our 

own creative pieces! It has been so much fun reading all the children's ideas and seeing them engage with story writing. 

I also really enjoyed meeting so many parents on Tuesday afternoon and look forward to getting to know you all further! 

Year  5  
In Year 5 we have been learning about The Black Death and the devastating symptoms during medieval England. We 

have been learning about the spread of bacteria and viruses and have been conducting our own investigation to see how 

clean our own hands are and how clean our surfaces are.  The children have another week to complete their ancient 

diaries – some of them are complete already and they look amazing! 

 

Year  6  
Year 6 have been very busy this week writing a balanced argument exploring whether sideshows were necessary during 

the Victorian time. In maths we have been showing what 100,000 and one million are composed of. We have been 

creating some detailed pieces of art using a variety of materials. We have also completed our very first Year 6 trip to 

Holly Lodge. We experienced life as a Victorian child including the three Rs and the punishments that came when the 

three Rs were not completed successfully!  
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 NOTICEBOARD 
 

 

 
 

 

 Breakfast Club 

30.9.24 – 
4.10.24 

Food bank donations accepted into 
school 

  

4.10.24 
PTA coffee morning in the school hall 
after drop-off. 

  
 

Breakfast Club is available from 7.45am 
– 8.30am. Please book online with 
ScoPay AT LEAST 4 days prior to the 
session/s required. 
 
 
Active Club is also available from 3.15pm 
to 6.00pm. Please contact Active Club 
directly. 

 
 

Both are such a valuable resource for 
the school – please use them! 

 

 

 

 

15.10.24 
Parent / Carer’s eve - time TBC 
 

 

17.10.24 
Parent / Carer’s eve – time TBC 
Flu immunisations in school 

 

18.10.24 
Year 3 Richmond Museum 
 

 

20.10.24 
Sunday Music Concert 4pm, St Andrew’s 
Church 

 

22.10.24 
Year 4 to Richmond Museum 
 

 

23.10.24 

 Individual School photos 

 Sayers Croft Info meet for Yr 5 
families, 6pm 

 PTA AGM, Fox and Duck, 7pm 

 

25.10.24 – 
3.1.24 

Half term 
 


